
Chair Preview 
 
 
Month three of the panel and we are starting to get some work done! At the ACM last 
month, we accepted a bid for the 2025 Summer Assembly to be hosted by District 40 in San 
Jose. By the time you read this, all the Agenda Topics, Background Material, and 
Summaries will be in your hands, and I know your Agenda Topics Workshops, sharing 
sessions, group discussions have begun!  
 
I remember my first Preconference Assembly in 1998. I was confused, a bit intimidated, but 
utterly fascinated. I remember seeing the Chair call hundreds of people to the 
microphones and the Delegate focused on every word from the stage. What struck me was 
the heart-felt sharing from the GSRs and the trust and love they had for the Delegate and 
the process itself. That day changed me, and I cannot wait to be a part of that day for us in 
Santa Cruz in just a few weeks! 
 
District 04 and our Area got a shout out in the latest issue of Box 459 (see page 3). Now the 
whole fellowship of AA will get to a look at the awesome work they did on their district 
website (https://district04cnca.org/plbb-timeline/). This is another example how the 
service work we do at our districts can have an impact across AA. Here is the link to the 
current issue of Box 459: https://www.aa.org/sites/default/files/newsletters/F-
36_winter2025.pdf     
https://www.aa.org/sites/default/files/newsletters/SF-36_winter2025.pdf 
 
At the ACM in March, we will have an interesting presentation of new business from District 
1, as well as our discussion of two motions of old business. Also, you will see our final flier 
for the Preconference and a shiny new flier for the Post Conference.  
 
 
Yours in Love & Service, 
 
Drew B.  
CNCA Chair Panel 75 
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